WEEK 16 TRASH TALK
Hey, turns out there is actual NFL football on
today. Who knew? The early game is on the NFL
Network, and features the Eagles at the
dysfunctional Redskins. Not long ago, the Eagles
had the best record in the league, now they
don’t even control their own playoff destiny. So
they have to beat the Eagles today and Giants
next week and hope for some help. RGIIIis back
at QB for Washington, but it is hard to see the
Eagles losing here. The later game is on CBS and
has the Bolts at the Niners. San Diego still has
some life left in them, the Niners not so much.
On Sunday, the Lions are at the Bears, and
should have no issue there. Cutler has been
benched in favor of Jimmy Clausen. It has gotten
so bad that the Bears are talking bout offering
a high draft pick along with Cutler to get
another team interested enough to take Cutler.
Ooof.
The Chiefs at Steelers should be a decent game,
as should Colts at Cowboys and Broncos at
Bengals. The supposedly marquee matchup is the
Seahawks at Cardinals. The winner will almost
certainly win the NFC West and may well have
home field advantage for the playoffs. But I say
“supposedly” because it is hard to imagine how
the Cardinals are going to find enough offense
to hang with the Squawks. Drew Stanton is still
out and Ryan Lindley will be starting. Lindley
is really a quality kid, but the Legion of Boom
is probably going to light him up. Hope springs
eternal here for some kind of miracle game from
the Cards, but the odds of that are effectively
zero.
The rest of the games just aren’t that
interesting, especially considering how late in
the season it is.

